
 

Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
 Citizens’ Committee on Independent Oversight Meeting Summary 

 
 

Friday, May 26, 2017 
 12:30-2:30PM 

Chinook Building Conference Center, Room 124 
 

Committee Members Present 
• Honorable David Baker, Position 1, Co-Chair  
• Sili Savusa, Position 5, Co-Chair 
• Tamika Moss, Position 7 
• Mia Gregerson, Position 8  
• Abel Pacheco, Position 9; via phone 
• Liz Campbell, Position 11 
 
Committee Members Absent: Rev. Steve Baber 
 
King County Staff 
• Deborah Jacobs, Director - Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Toshiko Hasegawa, Communications Manager - Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Adrienne Wat, Senior Law Enforcement Analyst - Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Lacey Lawrence, Administrative Specialist - Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Janna Lewis, Deputy Ombudsman - Office of the Ombudsman 

 
1. Welcome/Let’s Connect. The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m. by Co-Chair David Baker 

who turn the floor over to Consultant Ann Macfarlane of Jurassic Parliament, who guided meeting 
participants in an icebreaker exercise.    
 

2. Review of Minutes.  The committee adopted the minutes from April 28, 2017 meeting by 
acclamation. 

 
3. Debrief April Presentation by Daniel Pingrey, Chief of Patrol Operations Division. In 

general, the group thought it was good. Mia mentioned she found it helpful.  
 
4. Meeting Management Training. Consultant Ann Macfarlane gave a presentation on ‘Running Great 

Meetings Using Robert’s Rules: Rules of Distinction between Large Assembly, Small Board, and a 
Committee.’ She later guided a conversation to determine the Committee’s preference between 
‘Conversational’ and ‘Recognition’ meeting format. The Committee voted 5 to 1 to acknowledge 
‘Recognition’ as the primary meeting format but allowing for ‘Conversational’ format as warranted. 
 



5. Muckleshoot (Renee Davis) Inquest. Deborah Jacobs and Adrienne Wat provide a general 
debriefing on the Inquest. 
 

6. Community Outreach Update.  Toshiko Hasegawa gave an update on various community projects 
in the Pipeline. 

 
7. Report on current OLEO systemic reviews. Deborah Jacobs recommended that due to time, this 

item be postponed to next month’s meeting. 
 

8. Committee Nominations & Bylaws: Consultant Ann Macfarlane facilitated this Executive Session. 
Non committee members were excused for the remainder of the meeting. 

 
9. Meeting adjourned at ___________ 


